






























































Provider Update 

May 2020 

A few thoughts in this new age we are experiencing.    Agencies are not able to provide business as usual 
but are adapting to the new reality.  Some of the barriers are PPE (personal protective equipment), 
internet access, and technology.  I know that many tech savvy individuals have occasional trouble with 
ZOOM meetings.  Imagine elderly or disable individuals trying to connect.  Or spots where internet is 
spotty or the individual can’t afford to have internet.  Agencies are using phone calls as a measure to 
provide services and keep in touch.  Some face to face services are still being provided.  This can change 
rapidly if someone is exposed to COVID-19 and has to quarantine.  Agencies are gearing up for 
reopening but that brings a host of new issues to resolve as buildings are remodeled to allow for social 
distancing to keep everyone safe.   

One area to think about is the potential changes with insurance coverage.  We have heard that some 
carriers are ending telehealth as an option in a few weeks or will decrease reimbursement for the 
services.  This will force face to face services, which for some people may be a positive option.  For other 
clients in a high risk group this could be extremely dangerous.  Forcing them to attend on site sessions or 
not be seen does not seem to be an answer.  Providers would like CSS to consider r paying the 
difference in reimbursement if companies end parity for telehealth regardless of income for the same 
time frame IME and the MCOs are allowing telehealth.  We have seen an increase in crisis calls and have 
heard of a number of suicides in the region.  We recognize the increased stress on everyone and want to 
ensure services are available.  The crisis times CSS implemented have been wonderful and certainly 
assisted many people.  Now we need to make sure we can continue to provide the level of support.  As 
usual, CSS would be the funder of last resort. 

PPE continues to be an across the board issue.  If your county has access to PPE consider sharing it with 
the mental health providers in your area.  They are considered essential services but many are having a 
difficult time getting what they need currently and what they will require in the future.  HAB providers, 
waiver homes, and other in home providers need it to keep everyone safe and healthy.  Purchasing PPE 
currently, if it can be found, can be expensive.    Some agencies, such as mine, have been able to use 
grant funds to buy it, but if those weren’t available it would be a hardship. 

Thanks for all your hard work on behalf of Iowans in our area. 
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Marcia Oltrogge 


